ROSARYHILL SCHOOL 41-B, STUBBS ROAD HONG KONG



玫瑰 崗學 校香港司徒拔道 41 號 B

18 August 2020

Dear Parents, Guardians and Beloved Students,

Last School Year, considering the problems and difficulties we were facing due to the Covid-19, I wrote to you a letter on 18 May 2020, informing about the School Policy regarding School Fee and Bus fee. As we are preparing for the new School Year 2020-2021, we realized that the situation is not much different from the past and even we are kept with similar "uncertainty" about the future. This uncertainty makes us to be prepared and ready to make any necessary changes and adjustment as it may be necessary.

Many of you are much concern about School Fee and Bus Fee etc. I am happy to inform you that our school will continue with the same policies of the past, that is, School Fees will be collected from the students as long the school is open. However no collection of School Bus Fees will be make as long as the students are not required to report to school at any time during a particular month. If collection of Bus Fees have been made but no students need to report to School during that particular month, then the fees will be applied to another month.

We are very concern about the financial difficulties that some of the families of our students may be facing at present time. Please don't hesitate to approach the School for any possible financial assistance or payment arrangements. The School is prepared to help as much as possible and to be flexible to accommodate your needs. We all suffer the consequences of this pandemic but we will be victorious if we all together fight it out in harmony and love.

In spite of the difficulties ahead, let's be optimistic. Wish you all a happy new School year, 2020-2021. May the Almighty God bless us all!

Yours in Christ,

Fr Hyacinth He OP

Supervisor

Web page: www.rhs.edu.hk